
THE SECRETARY OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES 


WASHINGTON, D.C. 20201 


April 20, 2010 

R. Rodney Howell, M.D. 
Committee Chairperson 
Secretary's Advisory Committee on Heritable Disorders 

in Newborns and Children 
Professor of Pediatrics 
Chair Emeritus, Pediatrics 
University of Miami 
Leonard M. Miller School of Medicine 
P.O. Box 0 16820 
Miami, Florida 3310 I 

Dear Dr. Howell: 

Thank you for your recent letter regarding the Secretary's Advisory Committee on Heritable 
Disorders in Newborns and Children's (Committee) White Paper on health refonn and newborn 
screening programs. A thorough response to this letter will be forthcoming upon a careful 
review ofthe report, which also makes several recommendations. 

Please accept my personal thanks to you and the members of the Committee for your valuable 
work to improve the health of our Nation's infants and children. 

Sinc.erely, _ 

Kathleen Sebelius 


